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Dear Readers
As we approach the coronation of King Charles III
it is worth reflecting on the significance of this
event in terms of both the monarchy and our faith
today.
    The coronation is a solemn ceremony that dates
back over a thousand years and it has been an im-
portant part of our British history and culture. It
is a time when the monarch is officially crowned
and anointed with holy oil – a powerful symbol
of the monarch's authority and duty to serve the
people of the realm.
    But the coronation is not just a secular cere-
mony – it is also a deeply religious one. The
anointing of the monarch with holy oil is a re-
minder of the monarch's role as head of the church
and a representative of God on earth. Taking the
oath to uphold the laws of God is a powerful state-
ment of the monarch's commitment to justice and
righteousness.
    As Christians we believe that God has a plan
and purpose for our lives, and that He has estab-
lished rulers and authorities to govern over us. We
are called to pray for our leaders and to submit to
their authority, recognising that ultimately all au-
thority comes from God Himself.
    In the context of the coronation, this means that
we are called to pray for King Charles III and to
support him in his role as monarch. We are called
to honour his authority and to recognise that he
has been called by God to serve as our king. But
the coronation also reminds us of our own role as
Christians in the world. We are called to be salt
and light in our communities, to stand up for jus-
tice and righteousness, and to serve others with
love and compassion.
    As we witness the coronation of King Charles
III, we should be inspired to live out these values
in our own lives. We should be motivated to pray
for our leaders and to work for the good of our
communities, recognising that ultimately we are
called to serve God in all that we do.

Continued on page 10



2

A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations

Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919

If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning 

service for you

Ovens H Hobs H Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent 
fully insured company

Village Hall Bookings
Stoke Bliss & Kyre
            Janet Powell, 01885 410598
            stokeblisskyrevillagehall@gmail.com
Rochford – Ann Prosser, 01584 781317
Eastham – Helen Matravers, 07580 158673
Hanley – Judy Bayliss, 01886 853813
Stanford – Robin Dean, 01886 853295

Teme Valley South Contacts
Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Associate Priest: Sally Jones 01584 819435
Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159

Churchwardens
Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Stoke Bliss & Kyre: Jen Jones 07749 977821
Hanleys: Ed Yarnold  07930 882728
Stanford: Robin Dean 01886 853295

Pastoral Team
Stanford: Lesley Dean 01886 853295
Hanleys:
Stoke Bliss: 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
       Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Eastham: Mel Williams 01584 781284 

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sue Softly 
       01584 881342

TemeTalk 
deadline 18th May

This month’s front cover photograph of
bluebells at Caspian Wood in Eastham

is by Nicky Burt
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Parish news
From the Registers
Baptisms
We welcome in to the church family Harry
Alexander Purchase whose christening was held
on 26th March at Hanley Childe church.

Funerals
Our sympathy and prayers are with the family
and friends of Roger Morland Chedgzoy from
Eastham, whose funeral service was at Worcester
Crematorium on Tuesday 4th April.
    Reunited with relatives and held in God’s love.
May he rest in peace.

Annual Parochial Church Meeting
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will take
place at Rochford Village Hall at 7pm on 3rd May.
All are welcome to attend the annual meeting of
parishioners at which we elect churchwardens
serving our churches for the coming year. Follow-
ing that there will be the Annual Church Meeting
for anyone on the combined electoral roll of all the
churches of Teme Valley South to elect the PCC for
the year and receive reports and accounts.
     Our mission accompanier Susan Blagden will
be attending and speaking as part of the meeting
about the characteristics of healthy and sustain-
able rural churches.

Combined Coronation Service for TVS
We will celebrate the Coronation with a special
service at Stanford church for the whole parish at
10am on Sunday 7th May. Do come along and join
us as we mark this momentous occasion and pray
for our new King. 
     This service will be less than an hour and will
not involve Holy Communion, but for those who
would like to receive communion on 7th May
there is an additional 8.30am said service at Stan-
ford church.  

Thanks from the Rectory
Just a short note to say a big thank you for all the
offers of help and kind messages when John and I
caught covid during April. We were ill just in time
to disrupt my Holy Week and Easter schedule and
three years clear meant we thought we had es-
caped infection completely! We were however
very well supplied during our confinement and
the ministry team and wardens pulled together
brilliantly to ensure plans went ahead. What a
blessing to live here amongst you all!

Events during May
Look out for the marking of Rogation during May
and also for the annual time of prayer called ‘Thy
Kingdom Come’ which is kept from Ascension
Day on 18th May until Pentecost on 28th May. This
year we will focus on prayers for our new local
rural mission area and for Rev’d David Morris (as
he prepares to move to the area), Rev’d Sallie
Butcher and me as we start to work more closely
together. Sallie is the priest-in-charge of the Wyre
Forest West Benefice and David will be priest-in-
charge of Teme Valley North, Abberley, Shrawley
and the Witleys.

Teme Valley Tots
Thanks to our helpers for providing cake and a
cuppa and for being on hand for play and stories.
We will be meeting at Rochford Village Hall on
Fridays from 1 to 2.30pm during May. 

Service times and openings
You are very welcome to come and spend some
time in any of our beautiful churches to reflect, to
pray and just to ‘be’ for a quiet moment. All con-
tinue to be open during the day and now Kyre
church will also be open daily from 10am to 4pm.
It will still be attended on Friday afternoons with
‘Take Breath’, our silent prayer time, open to all
from 4 to 4.30pm.

Rev’d Julia

STAY AT
HOME

Home Support

A break can be good for everyone

We provide

•    Respite in your own home
•    Night sitting
•    Day sitting
•    Support to access the community,
      inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier
T:  01299 270675 
M: 07969 673092
E:  stayathome-homesupport@live.com
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Routine and emergency emptying of domestic and commercial

throughout Herefordshire, Shropshire and Worcestershire

Call us now for your free quote

• SEPTIC TANKS
• TREATMENT PLANTS
• ALL SEWAGE SYSTEMS
• BLOCKAGE CLEARANCE
• GREASE TRAPS

Rochford 49 Club
Congratulations to this month’s 

£25 winners!
Wednesday winners
March 22      No 10   Carolyn  Nicholes
March 29th   No 37   not sold
April 5th        No 46   Carolyn O'Hagan
April 12th      No 5     not sold

Saturday winners
March 25th   Nov28   Bernard Reece
April 1st        No 49   Norma Goodall
April 8th        No 17   Rita Slater 
April 15th      No 29   Rosemary Ayres

There are still plenty of numbers available – why
not join in? It’s just £1 per draw and the profits are
split between Rochford church and the village
hall – plus you get two chances each week to win
£25!
     Remember, you must be in it to win it!

Ring Gill Smith on  
07815 030050

Teme Valley Tote
April’s and May’s prize draws of the Tote will
both be decided at the beginning of May and
published in next month’s TemeTalk.
       If you have any queries please contact Robin
Dean on 01886 853295 or email
robin.c.dean@gmail.com. 

TemeTalk deadline 18th May
Remember, this is the last day for contributions – the sooner you submit your items, 

the more chance there is that they will be included 
ronsmum@btconnect.com or 01568750665

The Filling Station
Our next meeting is on Thursday 18th May at
Eastham Memorial Hall at 7.15 for a 7.30pm start
when Mark Ingles will be speaking to us. Mark,
as many of you know, is a regular attendee at the
Filling Station and is team vicar at St Mary’s
Church, Tenbury Wells.
     We look forward to your joining us for this
evening of fellowship, worship, teaching and re-
freshments.   If you are not on our mailing list
and would like further information or details
about our meetings please contact me on
kate.harley6@gmail.com 
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The Coronation Big Lunch
To celebrate the Coronation of King Charles we
are planning to join in with the national Corona-
tion Big Lunch on Sunday 7th May at 12.30 for
1pm. It will be a big bring and share lunch at the
village hall, or maybe outside if the weather is
good. Please let us know if you would like to join
in and also if you can bring along some food to
share and we will coordinate it.
     We will also have entertainment as Taresh and
Emma, two professional actors who live in the vil-
lage, have offered to present a play to accompany
the lunch. This award winning play is set around
the 1948 Olympics, in the year of the King's birth.
The play is inspired by one of Charles Dickens'
most famous stories and is fun for all the family,
so come along and join in with the actors for egg
and spoon races, tugs of war, the Olympic torch
relay and more!  This will be a really unique after-
noon, so please come along and celebrate the
Coronation in style.

Charles Scarecrow Competition
Following the very successful scarecrow competi-
tion for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, we have de-
cided to have a Charles themed scarecrow
competition. Please join in and be imaginative and
make a scarecrow of any Charles or Charlie.
     Please have your scarecrow on display from
the 1st May. Prizes for the best scarecrows will be
presented at the Big Lunch on 7th May. If you
need stuffing material for your scarecrow please
contact Andrew. 

Rochford Open Gardens
On Sunday 4th June from 12 noon to 5pm
Rochford will again be opening some of its lovely
gardens. There will be refreshments and plants for
sale, beautiful views and different styles and de-
signs. Come and spend a relaxing afternoon in our
early summer gardens.  Maps and tickets will be
available from the village hall. Jan Winter is organ-
ising this year’s Open Gardens so please contact
her if you can help with this event.

Neighbourhood lunch
Dates for sit down and takeaway neighbourhood
lunches are 30th May, 27th June, 25th July and
29th August.  Everyone is welcome and booking
for lunches is essential. Takeaways should be col-
lected between 12.30 and 1pm. Please book with
Ann on 01584 781317 at least the previous week. 

Craft morning
The Good Friday craft morning was a great suc-
cess, and an inspiring range of craft activities was
enjoyed by around 20 children of all ages together
with parents and grandparents. Many thanks to
everyone involved and particularly to Helen Bar-
low who arranged the activities.  Teme Tots on Fri-
days is going from strength to strength and it was
great to see so many tots at the craft morning too.

Dates for your diary
Sunday 16th July – Rochford Fête – the venue is
yet to be agreed. Offers of help or ideas for the fête
would be greatly appreciated
Saturday 30th September – The Big Breakfast
Saturday 21st October – back by popular demand
Fix! Live music in Rochford village hall. A tal-
ented local three-piece electro/acoustic covers and
with a repertoire of wellknown songs from across
the decades.
Friday 10th November – Rochford Quiz

Contacts: Ann on 01584 781317
Andrew on 07809 658484 or through the parish
WhatsApp group

Andrew Barbé 

RochfordRochfordRochfordRochford News

Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson

01886 821933
07798 790913

www.andysweeps.com
 • Certificate issued

   • Weekend/evening sweeps  
   • Traditional brush/power sweep
 • Stove maintenance

 
  !

  !
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Neighbourhood Lunch
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall 

Thursday 11th May
Thursday 8th June

Welcome at 12.30pm

Telephone 01885 410641 or email
lunchkasb@aol.com if you would like to come

Stoke Bliss and Kyre

Transport to appointments with volunteer driver
and vehicle – our friendly driver will stay with

you and make sure you get home safely

Weekly service between Tenbury Wells 
and Cleobury Mortimer

Group hire of the electric vehicle 

Countryside Rides initiative taking the isolated
or lonely for a trip around our beautiful 

countryside escorted by a volunteer driver

Transport available for wheelchair users

Office open Mondays to Fridays 9am – 1pm  
01584 233131

Unit 5, Teme Court, Teme Street, Tenbury Wells
New volunteer drivers are always welcome –

join our amazing team, make new friends 
and help your local community

Registered charity No 1193641

Summer Barbecue
Saturday 3rd June at 4pm

at Stoke Bliss & Kyre 
Village Hall

Reserve your place with Julia on
sbkvillagehall@gmail.com or

01885 410368

The next Social & Pub Night is on Friday 30th June

Do you need a dependable consistent
quality supplier of seasoned and 
kilndried hardwood and softwood 

firewood?

Cut and split to suit and delivered in
breathable 1.2-cubic metre bags 

so no need to restack

Small delivery vehicle fitted with 
crane can deliver to most locations 

and situations

Call David to discuss your 
requirements on
07866 441154

Can you help?
Could you spare a few hours once a month to help
with delivering TemeTalk in Stoke Bliss?
     We are looking for a volunteer to deliver 13
copies of the magazine from Priory Cottage along
the main road towards Bromyard as far as Perry
Cottage.
     If you can help, please contact Alison Tompsett
on 01885 410640.
     Many thanks to Gary and Aileen Strawford at
the Old Blacksmith’s Shop who have been deliv-
ering the magazine for over 20 years and have de-
cided to call it a day!

Open Day at Hollow Meadow
Hollow Meadow will be open on Sunday 4th June
from 2 to 5pm. The orchids, meadowsweet and all
their companions will be pleased to welcome you
to their home in the meadow and hope the
weather is fine – but bring wellies and water-
proofs just in case!
     There will also be a display on the long term
plans for the meadow.
     Hollow Meadow is just off the B4214 after the
turn to Stoke Bliss and the Hanleys, with parking
in the next door field. 

Maggie Kingston

Plant Sale
We had a very successful plant sale with cream
teas on Saturday 15th April. £770 was raised for
the village hall and Stoke Bliss and Kyre churches.
Thank you to everyone who supported it. 
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Eastham Jottings
Church flowers and cleaning

May – Tammy Starling
June – Helen Matravers

Eastham Coffee Morning
This month’s coffee morning is on Wednesday 3rd
May at 10.30am at Eastham Memorial Hall. The
rota for May and June:
     Wednesday 3rd May – Alison Neary
     Wednesday 7th June – Nicky Webb
     Please come along to catch up over coffee and
a raffle – everyone is welcome. 

Coronation Big Lunch
For our Coronation celebration in Eastham on Sun-
day 7th May we have Blue Moon booked to serve
up with pork baps, tea, coffee and a cash bar. It’s
open to all – join us for a right royal party from 12
noon onwards. 
     Just a reminder that we would greatly appreci-
ate donations of cakes – please bring them along
with you on the day.
     Any offers of help with setting up the tents, ta-
bles and chairs etc on the Millenium Green as well
as help on the day would also be much appreci-
ated. We hope to do most of the setting up on  Fri-
day 5th and Saturday 6th May, depending on the
weather.

Eastham Riverside Fête 2023
These are just a few of the things on the “to do” list
for the fête on 20th August:
•   Find someone to organise the recycling collec-
tions on the day
•   Encourage people to grow plants
•   Ask everyone to donate prizes for the tombola
and items for the bric-a-brac stall
•   Book helpers to put up and take down tents
•   Find helpers for the tea tent
•   Ask people to be greeters and raffle ticket sell-
ers on the day
•   Find a helper to count how many people attend
on the day
     It takes lots of people to put the fête together. If
you think you could help in any of the above ways
or would like to help in any other way either on
the day or in the build up to the fête, please get in
touch with the organisers at
easthamfete@gmail.com or 01584 781505.

Murder on the Catwalk
This has been postponed until the autumn. 

Eastham Pub Night
This month’s pub night is on Friday 19th May at
7pm at Eastham Memorial Hall. Watch out for the
usual banner.

Zumba Gold, Pilates and Yoga and Kung Fu
at Eastham Memorial Hall
•   Pilates, Sue on 07974 343609,
sue579@icloud.com. Tuesdays at 1pm and 2.15pm. 
•   Yoga on Wednesday mornings, suitable for
adults of all ages. Call Zoe on 07962 981456,
info@zedyoga.co.uk. 
•   Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
lu.500@live.co.uk, Wednesdays at 1pm. 
•   Kung Fu, Adam on 07720 643524, for young-
sters on Saturdays at 9.30am.

Eastham Memorial Hall AGM
The public meeting on Tuesday 16th May at 7pm
at the Memorial Hall is open to all Eastham resi-
dents and there will be a Zoom/Teams link if you
can’t to attend in person – please contact Celia
Adams in advance for the link details. The ac-
counts are posted on the website following the in-
dependent examination by Barbara Selkirk ACCA.
Bar opens immediately after the AGM. 

Celia Adams

Servicing and repairs for all your garden machines
including lawn mowers, quad bikes,
chainsaw sharpening and more

Mike Savery
Call 07795 530995
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Hanley Happenings
Table tennis
On an impromptu visit to the village hall one Mon-
day evening I was impressed by the enthusiasm of
the table tennis gang. Much laughter and lots of
exercise, all three tables in use by people demon-
strating a range of abilities. No-one was left feeling
they weren’t at the standard needed to join in. If
you’re interested in keeping fit in pleasant com-
pany, pay a visit on Monday evenings.

Books, books, books
The mobile library stops at Hanley village hall on
Fridays for half an hour each month between 11.10
and 12.20. The next visit will be on 19th May and
then every four weeks. This is a great service for
readers. There are also books to exchange  inside
the hall which is open on Mondays and Wednes-
days from 7.30 for table tennis and art classes.
Please feel free to help yourselves or donate.

Beacon, Barbecue and Booze
On a Saturday evening in June, at Top Horse Pas-
ture on Ed Yarnold’s farm (where the last beacon
was for the Platinum Jubilee).  The evening will
start at 6pm and there will be children's games and
entertainment for adults and children.  If the
weather isn’t kind the venue may be changed to
the village hall without lighting the beacon.

Village Hall Committee AGM
The AGM of the village hall committee will be held
on Tuesday 16th May at 7.30pm at The Fox Inn.
The AGM of the parish council will be held at the
village hall on the same evening, hence the change
of venue.
     All parishioners are welcome to attend. The
meeting is open to the public and new enthusiastic
people are very much encouraged to join us.  Make
a difference, volunteer and feel part of the Hanleys.

Films at Hanley Village Hall
The last film of the season, The World's Fastest In-
dian, will be shown on Saturday 13th May.  Feel
free to arrive on your motorbike.
     A selection of curries will be served at 6pm.
Tickets for the meal and film are £15 each – please
bring your own drinks – or come for the film only
at 7.30pm, tickets £5.
     Booking is essential for dinner, places are sell-
ing fast. To book text Trace on 07972 183174.

Hanley House
At Hanley House the doors opened for the first
event on Saturday 23rd March. Hosts Anna and
Tom were celebrating the christening of Harry at
Hanley Childe church the next day.
     The dark bar area has been converted to a
bright open space, the large window at the rear al-
lowing light to reflect from the lovingly exposed
old brickwork. With lots of space and a cosy fire-
side the venue will be an ideal choice for all sorts
of events. 
     The events space will be open at the beginning
of June and a monthly pop up restaurant begins in
July. Contact Anna and Tom on 07950 682572 or
@hanleyhouse_ bnb for more details.

Art in Hanley
Art classes are on Wednesdays at 7.30pm at Han-
ley village hall. Jim (the local postman and talented
artist) is there to inspire the group to develop their
talents and experiment with different media and
styles. Whilst producing their own masterpieces
the budding artists have time to chat and take ad-
vice from one another. Newcomers are always wel-
come and no one should believe they are not good
enough! 

Hanley Open Gardens
A number of Hanley gardens will be open on Sat-
urday 10th June from 1pm to support the Cure
Leukaemia (Lymphoma) charity. A map showing
the gardens will be available from Margie Thorn-
eycroft at Town Farm, Hanley William, parking
will be available for intrepid walkers and cream
teas will be served from 3.30pm by Margie and her
helpers at the farm. Tickets for the event are £5 for
the gardens and £5 for the cream tea. The event is
in memory of our dear friend Peter who worked
tirelessly in our community to bring us closer to
one another.
     Please let Margie know on 01885 410484 if you
would like your garden to be included, so she can
put you on the map!
     The gardens have all been  lovingly designed
and cared for by hardworking amateurs. Walled
gardens, water features, veg plots, flower beds and
mini orchards will inspire visitors to give it a go
especially now that we have  better weather. I’m
working hard on my little plot, sadly so is my
puppy (named after Percy Thrower) so there may
be some newly dug holes to refill!

Carole Gardner
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Stanford • Stanford • Stanford
Services in Stanford 
Sunday 7th May
     Said Holy Communion at 8.30am
     TVS Parish Coronation Celebration Service at
10am – please try to come to what we hope will be
a very popular service
     Praise Service at 4pm
Thursday 18th May
     TVS Parish Ascension Day Service with com-
munion at 7.30pm
Sunday 4th June – Trinity Sunday
     Holy Communion with hymns at 10.30am
     Praise Service at 4pm

TVS Annual Parochial Church Meeting
The Teme Valley South APCM is on Wednesday 3rd
May at 7pm at Rochford Village Hall.  All inhabi-
tants of Stanford with Orleton are invited – if you
need a lift please contact Robin on 01886 853295.

Stanford Coronation Orchard
To celebrate the Coronation we are planting an or-
chard below the village hall from 2pm on Sunday
7th May, the day after the Coronation. The trees will
be apple, cherry, plum and pear.
     For £25 you get a tree to plant and wine and
cheese after the planting for all members of your
family. If you would like to take part, please call
David Lane on 01886 853677. Please reserve your
tree with a cash payment of £25 as soon as possible.

Supporting Tenbury Food Bank
The box in the lobby of St Mary’s church continues
to be used. Thank you to all who have contributed,
please keep your donations coming.

Teme Valley Tote
We now have received most of the money – we will
make two draws for April and May at the begin-
ning of May. You can still join by contacting
Alexandra or Robin.

St Mary’s church
St Mary’s is now open every day from dawn to
dusk. The front door will be open (please do not
shut) and the main door will be closed but un-
locked.  Please visit and sign the visitors book and
leave any donations you wish! We are getting vis-
itors from all over the world and locally, who are
delighted to have the church open and comment
on its beauty.

Stanford Area Church Committee AGM
We were very disappointed to get only one person
who was not a member of the Area Church Com-
mittee at this meeting on 5th April (we did get four
apologies). 
     At the meeting it was decided that Robin Dean
should continue as chairman and because Cate
Mawston has resigned as secretary, Cecilia Dean
will take over with assistance from Ange Jordan.
Tracey Dewis remains as treasurer and electoral
roll officer.  Committee members are Lesley Dean,
Sue Softly, Andy Nicol and Julia Curtis (ex-officio).
Robin was elected as churchwarden but requested
that the committee find someone to take over. Les-
ley and Andy will be our representative on the
parochial church council. Robin is also on the PCC
as churchwarden and Sue because she is the
parish’s safeguarding lead. 
     Thanks to Cate for hosting this meeting and for
all the work she has done as secretary over the last
three years – we are sorry to see her go and send
her every good wish.

Volunteers please – again
We still need volunteers for the area church com-
mittee and/or the village hall committee. Robin
(01886 853295) is happy to explain what is involved
and you are welcome to attend one of our meetings,
so that you can see what it is like. We still need peo-
ple to organise and assist. 
     Robin is particularly looking for a churchwar-
den to assist him and take over – dare you volun-
teer? While it would be great to have a volunteer
from Stanford, you can come from anywhere in
Teme Valley South. You should be confirmed!

Robin Dean

TemeTalk deadline 18th May
ronsmum@btconnect.com

Fully insured, 14 years’ experience

07565 181554
anthony.marston@hotmail.co.uk

General Plumbing
Bathrooms

Hot water cylinders

Oftec approved
Oil boilers
Servicing 
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Dear Readers
Continued from page 1

The coronation of King Charles III is also a time to
reflect on the role of the monarchy in modern so-
ciety. Some may question the relevance of the
monarchy in a world that is increasingly secular
and diverse. But the truth is that the monarchy has
an important role to play in promoting unity and
stability in our society.
    As Christians, we believe that unity and stability
are important values that reflect the heart of God.
We are called to be peacemakers and to work for
the good of all people, regardless of their back-
ground or beliefs. The monarchy can help to pro-
mote these values by serving as a unifying symbol
of our national identity and by promoting the com-
mon good.
    The coronation of King Charles III is a signifi-
cant event in the life of our nation, and it is an op-
portunity for us to reflect on our faith and our
values. As we witness this historic ceremony, let us
be inspired to pray for our leaders, to work for the
good of our communities, and to serve God with
all of our hearts.
    Whatever you are doing over these celebrations,
we in this group of Teme Valley Churches pray you
have a wonderful time.

Pete Thorp

Eastham Memorial Hall
presents 

a Murder Mystery

Murder on the Catwalk
Saturday 13th May 

at 6.30pm
For more information contact Jenna or Leah

events@easthammemorialhall.org.uk
07502 228878 

leahpink@hotmail.co.uk

Every Friday!
1 to 2.30pm

Hanley Village Hall
Hanley Broadheath

assistanttvspcc@gmail.com

Every Friday
during May
1 to 2.30pm

Rochford Village HallTea and cake
Play and cuddles!

POSTPONED

TemeTalk deadline 18th May
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It’s been a busy year so far at Angel Gardens.
Louise and her team have been searching for new
stock and suppliers to keep the garden centre
looking fresh.
     Angel Gardens has been trading for five years
and although it hasn’t always been plain sailing,
they have managed to move forward thanks to the
loyalty of so many of their customers. 
     There’s lots to see at the garden centre now in-
cluding garden features – wooden arbours and
rose arches as well as stylish metal garden sets
which have been very popular.  There’s also a
good selection of terracotta and fibre clay pots in
various sizes and all are frost proof, which is im-
portant during the colder months. 
     Bird seed has been selling well throughout the
winter with some lucky wild birds getting through
bags of sunflower hearts, peanuts and no-mess
wheat free bird seed along with fat balls and other
wild bird treats.
     Louise is mindful in selecting plants too: all her
stock is now British grown and as locally sourced
as possible, which means plants will be in flower
at the right time of year, will be hardy and will suit
our mostly heavy clay soil. Look for some excel-
lent offers on one-litre perennials.  There is also a
variety of pond plants, marginals, oxygenators
and deep-water plants.
     And Angel Gardens stocks the entire range of
exclusive David Austin roses including a limited
edition of the William and Catherine rose as well
as last year’s new releases Elizabeth and Bring Me
Sunshine. 
     Now is the time to be thinking about  summer
bedding which is in stock and looking stunning.
Louise is taking orders for hanging baskets too,
just pop your old baskets down to the shop or
order new ones and she will get them planted up
for you. 

     Vegetable plants are coming on well and will
be ready to go this month. 
     In the shop you’ll find plant feed and general
garden essentials, and compost which can be de-
livered if you can’t get it into your car.
     Angel Gardens is open seven days a week from
10 am so do come down and take a look. If you
need plant advice Louise and her team are always
ready to help and they look forward to seeing you! 
     For more information please contact Louise on
07967 642270, email louise@angelgardens.co.uk or
visit the website, www.angelgardens.co.uk. You
can also find Angel Gardens on Facebook and In-
stagram with regular updates. 
     Angels Gardens is at Mill Farm Country Retail,
WR6 6SP.

Get ready for summer at Angel Gardens

Garden Centre and Gift Shop
Bedding plants • Vegetable plants

Pond plants • Indoor plants
Garden furniture

Pots and garden ornaments 
Gifts and local crafts

Tuesday-Saturday 10am-5.30pm
Sunday 10am-4pm

MILL FARM COUNTRY RETAIL
Stanford Bridge WR6 6SP

07967 642270
louise@angelgardens.co.uk
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do you need a little help? whatever your

requirements, i have a service to suit you

just a wash • wash & dry • just ironing

• or the whole works •

pick up and drop off • bags provided if needed

call dawn to find out more on 07541 684255

D & T Michael
Decorators

Professional Property Maintenance
Decorating • General repairs

uPVC cladding • Kitchen and bathroom refits
Free no obligation written quotations

References available
Husband and wife team established 20 years

Phone 01562 743193 or 07714 548984

Rock Bridge Club
Every Sunday at 7pm 
at Rock Village Hall

New members welcome
Phone 07854 951330 

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |

| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |

| Function room available with catering 
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk

Sponsor the front cover
For details of how to sponsor the front

cover of TemeTalk 
email ronsmum@btconnect.com

or phone 01568 750665
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Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
Border upkeep

For a complete garden service 
telephone G Powell

D&G 
Garden Services

01886 812302
or

07951 464408

JAB Carpentry &
Building Repairs
All aspects of carpentry and 

building alterations undertaken
Free estimates

07976 909677
01886 853534

jabcarpentry@btinternet.com

FISH AND CHIPS
AND 

POTTERY PAINTING
Eastham Memorial Hall

Saturday 20th May
Eat at 6pm – fish and chips £7.50

followed by pottery painting
Booking essential 

Contact Jenna on 07502 228878

Pottery painting by Colour Your Dreams

SUNDAY 21ST MAY
2 - 4PM

TOGETHERNESS
AFTERNOON TEA

LINDRIDGE PARISH HALL

COME AND JOIN US FOR THE AFTERNOON

HOSTED BY
LINDRIDGE PARISH HALL

EASTHAM MEMORIAL HALL
LINDRIDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL

INVITING ANYONE LOOKING
TO MEET OTHERS IN THE

LOCAL COMMUNITY

Volante Strings
A welcome return visit to

St Mary's Church Stanford 
for this popular ensemble

on Friday 9th June

Please put the date in your diary for a 
midsummer treat! 
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email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY 7.30AM - 6PM

6 months to 5 years

7.30AM - 8.30AM

Contact Abi or Rachel on 01886 812380
or Manager@cliftoneyc.co.uk

Eastham’s Coronation
Celebration

Sunday 7th May, 12 noon to 4pm

Eastham will be celebrating the 
Coronation of King Charles III 

on the Millenium Green

The marquee will be up and 
decorated so come along and join in the

fun during the afternoon

Enjoy the refreshments, the bar, 
the company and the live band

To help with catering numbers, 
please let us know if you are coming

Text Beryl on 07969 243558 
or Liann on 07950 524173

or email liannseramail@gmail.com

King Charles Coronation

Bring and Share 
Tea Party

at
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Sunday 7th May
from 3pm

All are welcome – bring a plate of food 
and share with everyone

Toast the King with a complimentary 
glass of Prosecco

Pay bar also available

Please let us know numbers at 
sbkvillagehall@gmail.com
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Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon? 

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy, 
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items? 

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and 
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

I’ve been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
I will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs 

The first assessment visit will be free after which I will charge £25 per hour 
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295

Silver Surfer Support

Silver Surfer Support

Monday 8th May
Meet and registration at 10am
at Eastham Memorial Hall

Fun royal theme – dressing up welcomed
Approx 3 mile family route

Approx 10 mile novice walker route 
with Teme Valley Walkers

Start at 10.30am

Please bring your own picnic lunch

Tea and biscuits back at 
Eastham Memorial Hall

Sponsorship forms from Eastham 
Memorial Hall and Lindridge Parish Hall

For more information
phone 07502 228878

TEME VALLEY COMMUNITY
CORONATION RAMBLE

ALL MONEY RAISED 
FOR LOCAL FIRST 
AID RESPONDER

AND KYREBROOK DAY
CENTRE
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tel: 07866 377359 

www.georginapainterblack.com
        Georgina’s Flowers

for any occasion. From Birthdays and 
Anniversaries to Funeral and Sympathy 

design all arrangements to your needs. 

at my garden in Rochford.

Films at Hanley 
Village Hall

Saturday 13th May, 7.30pm

The World’s Fastest Indian
The story of New Zealander Burt Munro, who

spent years rebuilding a 1920 Indian motorcycle
which helped him set the land speed world

record at Utah's Bonneville Salt Flats in 1967.

Stars Anthony Hopkins, Diane Ladd, Iain Rea
Director Roger Donaldson

Meal at 6pm £15 per person, 
bring your own drink

Please book with Trace on 07972 183164 
Film only £5

Bring your motorbike – ride up 
at about 5.30!

Rochford Open
Gardens 
Sunday 12th June
12 noon to 5pm

Visit a beautiful collection of gardens
spread throughout the village 

Cream teas and plants for sale

A great way to spend 
a summer’s afternoon

Please collect your entry programmes 
from the village hall before you 

visit the gardens
Just £5 (children free)

info@Hanleyhouse.co.uk
@Hanleyhouse_BnB

Thai pop up July 8th
with Ann Lawson
Email to reserve,
more details to follow

Event space available for hire from July
Licensed venue, catering options, 
accommodation on site. 
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Coronation quiche

Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996
Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs

Please give us a ring

Seventy years after coronation chicken was cre-
ated to celebrate the Queen’s ascension, corona-
tion quiche will honour her heir.
     From “poulet reine Elizabeth” in 1953 to the
lemon and amaretti “platinum pudding” last year,
royal occasions have always demanded a signa-
ture dish. King Charles and Queen Camilla have
continued this tradition, sharing a “personally
chosen” recipe for the popular oven-baked
savoury tart.
     
Ingredients
For the pastry:
125g plain flour
Pinch of salt
25g cold butter, diced
25g lard
2 tbsp milk
(Or 1 x 250g block of ready-made shortcrust pas-
try)

For the filling:
125ml milk
175ml double cream
2 medium eggs
1 tbsp chopped fresh tarragon
Salt and pepper
100g grated cheddar
180g cooked spinach, lightly chopped
60g cooked broad beans or soya beans

Method
To make the pastry, sieve the flour and salt into a
bowl. Add the fats and rub the mixture together
using your fingertips until you get a sandy texture.
     Add the milk a little at a time and bring the in-

gredients together into a dough. Cover and allow
to rest in the fridge for 30-45 minutes.
     Lightly flour the work surface and roll out the
pastry to a circle approximately 5mm thick and a
little larger than the top of the 20cm flan tin.
     Line the tin with the pastry. Cover and rest for
30 minutes in the fridge.
     Preheat the oven to 190°C.
     Line the pastry case with greaseproof paper,
add baking beans and bake blind for 15 minutes.
Remove the greaseproof paper and baking beans
and reduce the oven temperature to 160°C.
     Beat together the milk, cream, eggs, herbs and
seasoning.
     Scatter ½ of the grated cheese in the blind-
baked base, top with the chopped spinach and
beans and herbs, then pour over the liquid mix-
ture. If required gently give the mixture a delicate
stir to ensure the filling is evenly dispersed but be
careful not to damage the pastry case.
     Sprinkle over the remaining cheese. Bake for
20-25 minutes until set and lightly golden.
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SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

            • Cesspool & Pump Stations
              • Soakaways
              • Blockage Clearance
              • Sewage Treatment Engineers
              • Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
              • CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk

Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471
Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ
Fast reliable service established for over 30 years

Home & Garden
Maintenance

Lawn and hedge cutting
Landscaping

Brick and slab laying
Woodworking

Colin Williams
01584 781380 or 07813 958478

curlycolin@hotmail.co.uk

It’s a beautiful day, golden sunshine, blue skies,
not a cloud in sight, and someone says “Let’s have
a picnic!”
     In a trice the open topped sports car is packed
with enough food for a five course banquet and
everyone jumps in. The car whizzes along on the
open road, down deserted windy country lanes.
Everyone is laughing and happy, hair blowing in
the gentle breeze. The car pulls up in an idyllic
spot by the bend of a river and everyone jumps
out. The red checked tablecloth is spread on the
immaculate grass and laid with plates, glasses,
mountains of food, bottles of wine, heaps of straw-
berries and cream ...
     It could only happen in a dream of course. In
reality it’s usually a complete shambles. The
freezer is empty, there isn’t enough bread for sand-
wiches and you can’t find the thermos flask. You
have to stop on the way for supplies. You lose the
map and argue about the best place to stop. You
choose a spot miles from the road, over fields full
of cow pats, thistles and rabbit holes.  You forget
the corkscrew.  Just as the first drops of rain begin
to fall, someone asks for the mustard.
     But well planned picnics can be fun. Think of
Twickenham, Henley, Glyndebourne. Sumptuous
hampers in the boots of Range Rovers, the pop-
ping of champagne corks, a warming mug of
soup.

     For a special picnic take special food, but re-
member to make sure that it travels well and is
easy to eat. Cold chicken pie, rice salad, lots of
crunchy things like celery, spring onions, fresh let-
tuce, a tortilla cut into thick wedges, crusty French
bread, cheese, fruit and cake. There are lots of al-
ternatives to soggy sandwiches, sausage rolls and
hard boiled eggs!
     And everything will taste much nicer and be
easier to eat if you take china plates and real cut-
lery. There’s nothing worse than trying to cut a
tomato with a plastic knife on a paper plate!
     Wine is essential for a romantic summer picnic.
Take white wine or champagne in a coolbag to
keep it nicely chilled. Cans of beer keep well in a
cool box half filled with ice. And it all tastes much
better if you drink it from real glasses – get some
cheap ones if you don’t want to risk your Water-
ford crystal!
     There’s an art to organising a good picnic.
Make this the summer you finally get it right and
you’ll have a wonderful time. Whether cheering
on your horse, listening to beautiful music or float-
ing high above the clouds in a hot air balloon,
there’s something very special about eating out of
doors.  Just remember to take your umbrella – and
the corkscrew!

SG

Eat ing outside – get it r ight!
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Plants Trips out

Days in

In the garden

Arts and crafts

Creatures

The earth

The sky

It’s easy to feel powerless in the face of the environmental
threats facing the planet. Our children and grandchildren
will need to adapt the way they live in the face of climate
change. However, we can help to motivate them by pass-
ing on a love and respect for nature. What’s more, engag-
ing with nature is good for their physical and mental
health, in these days when so many spend hours every
day glued to the screen of a phone, TV or computer.
     To help with this, I have set up the GrandNature web-
site. I am a member of u3a, an educational and leisure or-
ganization for retired people with over 450,000 members
across the UK. The site is therefore aimed at grandparents,
but the nature-related activities it contains are equally rel-
evant to parents or to anyone who spends time with
youngsters. These activities and projects aim to be fun, to
feed children’s natural curiosity and to bring them closer
to you. They can be adapted to children of all ages, from
toddlers to teens.
     To find the site go to grandnature.github.io or Google
GrandNature (all one word). There are currently twenty-
one activity areas spread across the eight categories shown
in the pictures here: plants, creatures, the earth etc. Just
click on these headings to see a list of the activities under
each. A few examples: things to do when visiting a wood,
birds in the garden, making art with leaves, the seasons,
beachcombing, understanding the stars. The collection is
still expanding and feedback or new ideas from readers
would be very welcome.

Trevor Ponman

Environment corner – children and nature
Would you like to interest your children or grandchildren in nature?
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Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH
  • Cranial Osteopathy
  • Traditional Osteopathy
  • Treating symptoms and
     the background condition

Hanley Broadheath

01886 853080 

Cut the costs of your bookkeeping, PAYE,
VAT, Sage, tax returns and all related

business accounting.
Teme Valley Accounts offers your business 

cost-effective rates and friendly advice locally
I have many years of experience and 
many satisfied customers in the region

I will work from your premises or my own
For a no obligation discussion or visit

please call

TEME VALLEY
ACCOUNTS

Mowing2Growing
Gardening Services

Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance

Hedge trimming

Seasonal hedgelaying

Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services

Reliable and Friendly Service

01885 410625 / 07778 818808

Digital aerial and satellite services

Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk

Yoga class
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Tuesday mornings 10 to 11am 

and Tuesday evenings 6.30 to 7.30pm 
Please contact Karen on 07789 913425 

Claire Elliott
01584 881708 or mobile 07731 010099
email: Claire.tva-accounts@outlook.com

Bowling
Keep fit and have fun!  

@ Brimfield and Little Hereford 
Bowling Club

Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435
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The Worcestershire
Chimney Sweep

Richard Haines

07752 116629, 01584 781358
lostcity5@hotmail.co.uk

www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep

Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing

£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation

ROB NORTHWOOD
RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
•

Extensions and Oak Porches
•

Stonework and Roofing
• 

Pointing and Chimney Repairs
•

Lime Work
•

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance

•
Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986

info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

A makeover for Mill Farm Country Retail

Mill Farm is the perfect place to spend a relaxing
day with a mix of independent shops that you
won’t find on the high street. Our unique traders
include a licensed café bar and farm shop, butch-
ers, garden centre, card and gift shops, eco cloth-
ing, high end preloved clothing, hair salon, beauty
rooms, dance studio and fitness classes plus our
new additions – jewellery and handbags, reformer
pilates, car valet and detailing
    We are always trying to improve our cus-
tomers’ experience when they visit Mill Farm. We
have recently resurfaced the walkway that winds
through our independent retailers.  There will be

new signage and maps on site which we hope will
enhance our visitors’ time here. 

Mill Farm’s core opening times are Tuesday to
Saturday from 10am to 3pm but please check on
www.millfarmretail.co.uk for individual shop
opening hours. Baileys farm shop and Angel Gar-
dens garden centre are open seven days a week!
Mill Farm offers free parking, customer toilets,
wheelchair access and a warm welcome.

Mill Farm can be found on the B4203 Bromyard
to Stourport road  (what3words ///
indoors.knowledge.
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Citizens Advice South Worcestershire
How to boost your retirement pension

HomeTutoring
KS2 English, Maths and French
English Literature and Language

to A Level
Proofreading and essay-writing

guidance for adults
Latin and Classical Greek to GCSE

Beginners’ piano lessons
We can offer online lessons

Paul Tiffany MA, PGCE
Catherine Tiffany MA, PGCE

Both DBS checked
01885 410229

pltiffany@aol.com

Under the new state pension system introduced in
April 2016, you generally need a 35-year NI con-
tribution record to qualify for the full state pension
amount
     Deductions are made from the full pension for
any missing years, say for example you have gaps
in your record, perhaps because you have worked
abroad, had times when you were not working or
just had a low income. 
     Many people don’t know that they can pay late
voluntary national insurance (NI) contributions to
fill  gaps in their NI record and boost their state
pension entitlement. Under normal rules it is only
normally possible to plug gaps in your NI record
up to six years after the year in question. 
     However, for a limited period, people are able
to go much further back and fill gaps for any year
from 2006-07 onwards and the deadline for doing
this has been extended to the end of July 2023.
This only applies to those who come under the
new state pension system: those who reach state
pension age after 5th April 2016.
     You usually need to pay voluntary class 3 NI
contributions to top up your state pension. The
current cost of doing this is £15.85 a week, or
£824.20 a year. However this one-off payment can
add up to 1/35th of the full rate to your eventual

state pension. As the full new state pension is cur-
rently in the 2022-23 tax year £185.15 a week, this
boost is worth £5.29 a week, or £275 a year.
     If you haven’t yet reached state pension age,
find out more about your situation by checking
your state pension forecast online at
gov.uk/check-state-pension. This will help you to
identify if you have any gaps and what you can
do about them.  There are some situations where
paying historic contributions would not boost
your state pension.

For further information and advice, please contact your
local Citizens Advice South Worcestershire office on
01684 563611 or www.citizensadvicesw.org.uk 

JOE CHURCHILL
AERIAL AND SATELLITE

ENGINEER
07903 837814

TEMEVALLEYAERIALS@
OUTLOOK.COM

TEME VALLEY
AERIALS

AERIAL INSTALLATIONS | SKY+ AND FREESAT INSTALLATIONS

FAULT FINDING AND REPAIRS | TV WALL MOUNTING | TV
POINTS TO ADDITIONAL ROOMS | FM AND DIGITAL RADIO IN-

STALLATIONS | CCTV INSTALLATIONS
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My cousin gave me an excel-
lent new book about trees for
Christmas. It isn’t a field
guide or a celebration of vet-
eran specimens but selects
trees from across the world
and explains the significance
they play in our everyday
lives. It is full of fascinating
information, much of which I
haven’t come across before. I
must confess to being poor at identifying trees. I
can cope with wildflowers but often get stumped
by bigger plants. So many non-native trees grow
in our landscape and there are so many hybrids
and cultivated varieties that I soon find myself in
a muddle. Field guides carefully describe the ap-
pearance of buds, leaves, flowers and fruits, but
as they are never all on the tree at the same time I
forget to go back and look at them in subsequent
seasons. So I often fail to identify a tree I’m inter-
ested in.
       Even the English oak ties me in knots. There
are two common oaks growing in Britain, Quercus
robur and Quercus petraea. The former is known
as English oak, common oak, European oak or pe-
dunculate oak. The latter goes by the names of ses-

sile and durmast oak. Quer-
cus robur has stalked acorns
and unstalked leaves, petraea
has stalked leaves and un-
stalked acorns. Confused?
You will be, because the two
types hybridise. English oak
is the nation’s quintessential
tree. Its short trunk, tall,
broad crown and spreading
outline make it familiar to us

all. It was used to build Henry VIII’s warship, the
Mary Rose, and Nelson’s HMS Victory. It is also
famous for hiding King Charles II on his retreat
from the Battle of Worcester in 1651, an event still
commemorated today by more than 500 pubs
named The Royal Oak.
       Well, what about a tree that I can identify?
Field maple, Acer campestre, is one that I reliably
get right. Also called the hedge maple because it
is commonly found in hedges, this slow-growing
tree gives soft yellow colour in autumn and bears
red, winged, twinned seeds which helicopter
down in the wind. It can live for 300 years, as op-
posed to the mighty oak’s astonishing 900, but
where the humble field maple exceeds the oak is

Continued on page 24

Teme Valley Wildlife

Meadows 
Soft Furnishings

by Tracey Birks
Bespoke handmade curtains, blinds, 

soft furnishings and lampshades 
designed and made for you 

No obligation home consultation
tracey@meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk
www.meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk

01886 812583 or 07831 818104

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Regular fine art & antiques sales 
International online bidding 
No charges for unsold lots 
Extensive free parking & café 
Insurance & probate valuations 

 

Contact us for a free  
auction valuation 

 

01452 344499 
enquiries@chorleys.com 

 

www.chorleys.com 

 

FINE ART AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS 

01452 344499



24

Lindridge pre-school is attentive to the 
needs of children and places priority on 

helping children settle and gain confidence 
Ofsted 2017

Situated in the beautiful Teme Valley amidst stunning countryside, our small and friendly
Pre-school is the perfect setting for your child’s early development. 

Holding the highest level of accreditation by the Pre-School Learning Alliance in their
Quality Assurance Scheme, we encourage learning through educational play in our indoor
and outdoor classrooms and outdoor ‘muddy area’.

An independent charity run pre-school set in the grounds of Lindridge Primary School, we
enjoy close links with the school, enabling a crossover of learning opportunities as well as
facilitating an easy transition into primary school life within the local area.

We take children from 2 to 4 years of age and we are open from Monday to Friday, 8.50am
to 3pm.

For more information please contact the Pre-School on 01584 881647
or visit us at www.lindridge-pre-school.co.uk

”
“

Continued from page 23

in its unrivalled use in the manufacture of stringed
musical instruments.
       The finest and most famous of all violins were
made of its wood. Antonio Stradivari and
Guiseppi Guarneri used it in their workshops in
the Italian city of Cremona during the seventeenth
and eighteenth centuries. The secret of the
uniquely beautiful sound produced by their in-
struments has never been revealed, neither has it
ever been equalled. It has been suggested that the
cooler temperatures between 1640 and 1750 gave
rise to more finely grained wood than that obtain-
able today, but who knows? These fabulously
valuable instruments are usually loaned out to our
most gifted professional violinists, because few
people can afford to own one to play themselves.
Cremona’s craftsmen would be amazed by the

longevity of their instruments, never imagining
the unique quality of their field maples’
“tonewood”.
       The next meeting of the Teme Valley Wildlife
Group will take place at Stoke Bliss and Kyre vil-
lage hall on Thursday 12th May at 7.30pm. We
welcome Russell and Audrey Price, whose presen-
tation is entitled “A Passion for Wildlife”. Every-
one is most welcome and it is just £2 on the door. 

Stephanie Mocroft
       
For up-to-date information on what wildlife is being
seen in the area, or to give us your sightings or com-
ments, visit our Facebook page. Our programme of
events, bird survey and archive photographs are avail-
able on our website www.temevalleywildlife.co.uk  We
normally hold meetings on the second Thursday of the
month. All are welcome. Contact us by email at
tvwg@outlook.com

Wellbeing at Caspian Wood
Woodland Walk and Talk
Total Time Out Therapy

Self Healing Journey
Creative therapy

Equine Therapy, grooming
and equine facilitated learning

Children’s wellbeing 
and family support

Contact Nicky on 07487 868952

Celebrate the King’s Coronation
Teddy Bears’ Picnic 
and Afternoon Tea

Sunday 7th May, 2 to 4pm
Here at Caspian Wood

Book now £10 child/£13 adult
Payment due at booking

Find us on Facebook –
Wellbeing at Caspian Wood

Caspian Wood Lakeside Glamping

H

H
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H
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ELECTRICAL SERVICES
SERVING THREE COUNTIES SINCE 1996

www.rewired-worcester.co.uk

Fan t a s t i c  s e l e c t i o n  o f  g i f twa r e ,
an t i q ues ,  a r t s  and  c r a f t s  s e t  w i t h i n  an

anc i en t  t i t h e  ba r n  a t  t h e  h i s t o r i c a l
Ky r e  Pa r k  Ga rdens .

Open  e ve r y  day  f r om  10am  t o  5pm
bu t  hou r s  may  va r y.

P l ease  check  Goog l e  maps  f o r  t h e
l a t e s t  t imes .

Ky re  Pa r k  nea r  Tenbu r y  We l l s  WR15  8RW
ema i l :  h e l l o@ky r epa r kan t i q ues . co . u k

Te l :  0 1885  410361

F i nd  ou t  mo re  a t  k y r epa r kan t i q ues . co . u k

@kyreparkant iquesbarn @KyreParkAnt iquesBarn

Tenbury Transport Trust
Patron Angela Brinton, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire (Rtd)

Awarded Best Community Transport West Midlands 2021
Do you need to travel somewhere? Shopping, medical appointments, visiting friends?

Are you struggling to use public transport? 
Or perhaps you don’t have access to public transport?

Then we may be able to help
Established as a charity in 2014, Tenbury Transport Trust aims to meet

the transport needs of all ages and abilities in Tenbury Wells and the surrounding area
We use cars and wheelchair accessible mini buses and provide a safe door-to-door service

It costs just £5 per person per year to become a member so give us a ring today on

01584 810491
Our office is at 34 Teme Street, Tenbury Wells, WR15 8AA

We are open Monday to Friday from 9am to 1pm
email admin@tttrust.org.uk   website www.tttrust.org.uk   Follow us on Facebook

If you would like to become part of this amazing organisation as a volunteer 
please get in touch on 01584 810491

Art classes at Hanley
Art classes are on Wednesday evenings 

from 7 to 8.30 pm 
at Hanley Village Hall

Please contact Ange Jordan on 07830 914430 
if you would like to come

Table tennis at Hanley
If you would like to join in the fun 
come along to Hanley Village Hall 

on Monday evenings at 7pm.
Bats and balls are provided, your first taster
session is free, then it’s just £3 per evening.
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HWS HWS 
PEST CONTROLPEST CONTROL

20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed

H Rats H Mice

H WaspsH Hornets

H Bees H Fleas

H Flies H Clothes moths

H Moles H Woodworm

Telephone Darren on 
07818 034301

email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm

0845 367 9990
Samaritans

01905 21121/0345 909090
Free confidential support and advice

Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group

meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon

at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

01886 853633

Sue’s
Ironing Service

Collection and delivery arranged

One-off, occasional or
regular jobs catered for

Non-smoker

01584 781356
or 07971 530595

for a prompt & reliable service



27

What’s on in Teme Valley South
 
  May     

     3rd     Wednesday       Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
                                          Annual Parochial Church Meeting, Rochford Village Hall, 7pm
     7th     Sunday             Coronation Big Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm
                                          Coronation Celebration, Eastham Memorial Hall, 12 noon
                                          Rochford Coronation Big Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12 noon
                                          Coronation Tea Party, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 3pm
                                          Coronation Celebration Orchard planting, Stanford Village Hall, 2pm
     8th     Monday             Coronation Ramble, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10am
     11th   Thursday           Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
     13th   Saturday           Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, The World’s Fastest Indian, 7.30pm
     16th   Tuesday            Eastham Memorial Hall AGM, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm
                                          Hanley Village Hall Committee AGM, The Fox Inn, 7.30pm
     18th   Thursday           The Filling Station, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.15pm
     20th   Saturday           Fish and chips and pottery painting, Eastham MemorialHall, 6pm
     21st   Sunday             Togetherness Afternoon Tea, Lindridge Parish Hall, 2pm
     30th   Tuesday            Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

     June     
     3rd    Saturday          Summer Barbecue, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 4pm
     7th     Wednesday       Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
     4th    Sunday            Rochford Open Gardens, 12 noon
                                       Open Day at Hollow Meadow, Stoke Bliss, 2pm
     8th     Thursday           Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
     9th     Friday                Volante Strings, St Mary’s Church Stanford
     10th   Saturday           Hanley Open Gardens, 1pm
     12th   Sunday             Rochford Open Gardens, 12 noon
     27th   Tuesday            Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

     July     
     5th     Wednesday       Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
     13th   Thursday           Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
     16th   Sunday             Rochford Fête
     25th   Tuesday            Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths by 18th of the month
telephone 01568 750665  or email ronsmum@btconnect.com 

                                                                                        

Deadline for the June issue of TemeTalk is 18th May
Don’t forget – the sooner you send in your copy, 

the more likely it is to be included
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Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, please contact Rev Julia if you would like to
join us.

The blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett who can be con-
tacted on 01886 853099 for details.

The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by search-
ing ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website 
www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services

Services Schedule
Saturday 6th May                                     Coronation of King Charles III

Sunday 7th May
8.30am                      Stanford                   Holy Communion
10.00am                    Stanford                   Coronation Service with Hymns for Teme Valley South
4.00pm                      Stanford                   Praise Service

Sunday 14th May
10.00am                    Hanley William       Holy Communion
4.00pm                      Hanley VH              Café Church – Rogation

Thursday 18th May                                  Ascension Day
7.30pm                      Stanford                   Holy Communion

Sunday 21st May
10.00am                    Eastham                   All Age and Holy Communion
2.00pm                                                         Walking Church

Sunday 28th May
10.00am                    Rochford                  All Age and Holy Communion
4.00pm                      Kyre                          Celtic Evening Prayer

Sunday 4th June
10.00am                    Stanford                   Holy Communion with hymns
4.00pm                      Stanford                   Praise Service

Services
May/June 2023

PDR Improvements
Painting and decorating inside and out
Small general building work/repairs
Patio and driveway jet washing
Gutter/fascia cleaning etc
Friendly, local, reliable
For a free quote call 

07399 092305 or 01886 853462
email PDRimprovements@gmail.com
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Norris
Miles

SOLICITORS
6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
Worcestershire
WR15 8BW
Tel: 01584 810575
Fax: 01584 811759
post@norrismiles.co.uk
www.norrisandmiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice

•  Property sale and purchase

•  Property, building and other disputes

•  Wills and Powers of Attorney

•  Administration of Estates and Tax Planning

•  Business and farm sale, purchase and
Tenancies

•  Divorce, separation, finance and children

•  Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

• Alterations/extensions • maintenance/repairs
• Electrical • Brickwork/tiling

• Carpentry • Patios / garden walls • Plumbing and heating

• A complete building service • Quality craftsmanship
• Full public liability insurance • Free quotations

Professional and qualified advice

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 • mobile 07971 530595

Rochford, Tenbury Wells

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


